
Village of Westville 

Police Committee Meeting 

Wed., October 11, 2023 at 6:00pm 

 

 

Mayor Weese opened the meeting at 6:03 and turned it over to Committee 

Chairman Strebin. Committee members Slavik and Gallion were present, as 

were Mayor Weese and Village Deputy Clerk Rhoden. Also present were Police 

Chief Varvel, Captain Wahlfeldt, Sergeant Nickle, and officers Cottrell and 

Guerrero. 

Strebin asked Captain Wahlfeldt to fill us in on the officer’s concerns. He let us 

know that the towns around us are raising their entry level pay rates. Tilton is 

raising their rates now and will be giving another 3% in March. 

There was discussion on what the Village could do to help the incentive of our 

officers to remain in Westville.  

The officers would like a plan in place that shows future pay scales and 

benefits, to help us stay competitive with the other small towns around us. 

More discussion will be had on this matter. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:05p.m. 


